
Navy  to  Consolidate  Fire
Scout UAVs on West Coast

Aviation Electronics Technician 1st Class Nathan Thomas and
Aviation Electrician’s Mate 2nd Class Tristan Persky, assigned
to the “Sea Knights” of Helicopter Sea Combat Squadron (HSC)
22, Detachment 5, prepare an MQ-8C Fire Scout for takeoff on
the flight deck of the Freedom-variant littoral combat ship
USS  Milwaukee  (LCS  5)  Jan.  29,  2021.  U.S.  NAVY  /  Mass
Communication  Specialist  2nd  Class  Danielle  Baker
ARLINGTON, Va. — The Navy plans to consolidate operations of
its Fire Scout unmanned helicopters to the West Coast in 2023,
a Navy spokesman said. 

The MQ-8 Fire Scouts have been by detachments of Helicopter
Sea Combat Squadron 22 (HSC-22) on the East Coast and by
HSC-21 and HSC-23 on the West Coast. The squadrons operated
Fire Scouts alongside their MH-60S Seahawk helicopters. 

“The Navy plans to pivot all MQ-8 operations to the West Coast
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in [fiscal 2023] with HSC-21 transitioning from the MQ-8B to
the more capable MQ-8C. HSC-23 already operates the MQ-8C,”
said Cmdr. Zach Harrell, spokesperson for Commander, Naval Air
Forces, in an email to Seapower. 

According  to  a  Sept.  27  Navy  directive,  the  East  Coast
squadron,  HSC-22,  will  be  de-activated  effective  June  30,
2023. 

“Currently, there are no plans to expand Fire Scout operations
to  other  helicopter  sea  combat  (HSC)  squadrons,”  Harrell
said. 


